THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

April 2, 1976

Dear Harold:

It was good to get the letter from you last week.

I'm sorry that I can't be very helpful with sending
you copies of the Kennedy assassination transcripts,
but papers of the Kennedy Administration are no longer
the property of the White House. I'm sure that the
Kennedy Library in Waltham, Massachusetts, could
help you find what you are looking for.

Thanks for your good wishes!

Sincerely,

Ron Nessen
Press Secretary
to the President

Mr. Harold Weisberg
Coq d'Or Press
Route 12

Frederick, Maryland 21701




